Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

July 16, 2007
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Doug Hall
Lewis Russell




Jim Potts




Eric Mabe




Johnny Burns

Members Absent:  Brian Lennon 
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Linda Bailey, and Brandon Darrow
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to approve the minutes of the June 18, 2007 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  
None
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Johnny Burns to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Cleaning Bids:

Only one cleaning bid was received.  Total Cleaning Systems bid $2,900 per month for 11 months for cleaning the school starting August 1, 2007.  A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept the bid.  The motion carried unanimously.

Propane Bids:
Three bids were received for providing propane service for the 2007-2008 school year.  Ferrellgas bid $0.65 per gallon added to the basing point.

The Propane Company bid $1.56 per gallon with tank rent of $1.00 per tank per year.

Potts Gas Company bid $1.63 per gallon with tank rent included in the price.

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept the bid from the Propane Company.  The motion carried with Jim Potts voting no.
Auditor Contract:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to accept the proposal from Arnold, Walker, Arnold & Co. for auditing service for the 2006-2007 school year at a cost of $5,980.  The motion carried with Johnny Burns voting no.

Tech-Prep Agreement:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to enter into the agreement with Upper East Texas Tech-Prep/School-to-work partnership.  The motion carried unanimously.

Superintendent’s Housing Allowance:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Eric Mabe to pay Mr. Johnson $500 per month housing allowance after moving out of the school’s house.  The motion carried unanimously.

Administrative Reports:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board of some possible tax rates for next year’s budget and that a preliminary budget was being worked on. 
Mrs. Bailey shared possible elementary enrollment numbers with the Board.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Johnny Burns to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
